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Eastern Consolidated's Second  Quarter Manhattan
commercial property sales report indicates commercial
property sales increased 26% in 2Q13

July 15, 2013 - Front Section

Manhattan's second quarter 2013 investment sales volume increased by 26% over the first quarter,
coming in at a total of $8.8 billion, up from $7 billion in the first quarter. Though not as strong as the
$14 billion achieved in the fourth quarter of 2012, $8.8 billion exceeded the quarterly average
volume for the last two years, according to Eastern Consolidated's just released second quarter
Manhattan Commercial Property Sales Report.

The most noteworthy finding is that following six quarters of lackluster activity, office property sales
volume doubled from $2.6 billion to $5.2 billion in the second quarter. Moreover, pricing showed a
dramatic increase in 2Q13, especially for office properties, development sites and hotels.

"What is most striking in the current market are the prices that properties are fetching; investors are
competing for prime properties and prices are reflecting the high demand,” said Daun Paris,
president of Eastern Consolidated.

Among the more salient facts from the 2Q13 report are:

The number of transactions was little change in the quarter, totaling 220;

The largest development site sale involved the MTA's sale of the 26-acre Hudson Yards site to The
Related Companies for $1 billion;

Related also sold a condominium (leasehold) interest at its Tenth Avenue Hudson Yards site to
Coach, Inc. for $750 million. Coach is moving its headquarters to this site and will become its anchor
tenant;

Multifamily sales volume declined from $2.9 billion in 1Q13 to $1.6 billion in 2Q13; however, the first
guarter statistics were heavily weighted by two large portfolio sales;

The largest multifamily transaction was the $401 million sale of The Aldyn and The Ashley on the
Upper West Side;

Office property sales doubled in the quarter, the largest transaction involved the partial interest
transfer of the GM Building at 767 Fifth Avenue for $1.36 billion;

Retail volume was low at $140 million, similar to the first quarter; the largest sale was the $19.4
million sale of the retail condo at 20 Pine Street ($592 per s/f);

Only three hotel transactions closed, so sales volume was down, but pricing was up; two of the three
sold for more than $100 million; the largest was the $113 million sale of the Holiday Inn at 125 West
26th Street in Chelsea.

According to chief economist, Barbara Byrne Denham, "Although investors remain bullish on
Manhattan real estate, momentum shifted somewhat at the end of the quarter following Federal
Reserve Chairman Ben Bernanke's announcement that the government could curtail its monetary
easing policy earlier than expected. Investors fear that interest rates could rise in the near term,



raising the cost of capital which could slow the sales market."
Denham points out, however, that the commercial real estate market has enjoyed an unprecedented
long stretch of very low interest rates, and "a slight shift in yield should not have a significant impact,
given the presumption that higher interest rates suggest a stronger U.S. economic recovery
characterized by increased job growth."
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